
 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 

This week I have attended a meeting with the DfE and public health 
detailing the outbreak of measles in the West Midlands.  Cases have been 
on the rise since before Christmas mainly due to the lower take up of the 
MMR vaccination in our area.  Information was shared about the 
symptoms to look out for in children aged 0-11 where it is particularly 
more contagious.  Having the MMR vaccination however gives 99% 
immunity from measles.  Children can have the MMR vaccination dose 1 
at one year old and then dose 2 at 3 years and 4 months.  I have attached 
more information about this vaccination if your child has not had it.  It 
can be given past these ages should you wish for them to have it now.  If 
you are unsure if your child has had it then either contact your GP or go 
back to your child’s red book.  If you suspect that your child has measles 
then you should take them to the GP.  The GP will not be able to confirm 
this without a test and pubic health confirmation who in turn will let us 
know.  Please do not be alarmed about this information but take this as a 
reminder to check the vaccination has been had.  If you were not in 
England during the younger years of your child’s life then please contact 
your GP now who can complete vaccination.  Please see the links 
attached.  I have also attached a reminder of the NHS guidelines about 
when children should be off school and time scales for certain other 
conditions. 
 
For safeguarding purposes, please also take the time this weekend to 
check your contact details on MCAS.  If you have recently changed your 
phone number or address, please ensure this is up to date should we 
need to contact you in an emergency.  There should be ideally two other 
contacts per child on MCAS in case we cannot get hold of you.  Please 
ensure these are also up to date and still applicable. 
 
All staff have been spending this half term’s CPD focusing on ‘emotion 
coaching’ and the value of this in recognising the children’s emotions 
when dealing with situations that arise in school.  We have previously had 
this training in school many years ago but with new staff and changing 
children it was a perfect time to refresh this.  This is also a big part of our 
trauma informed attachment aware initiative on our school improvement 
plan across the ATLP this year.  It has been wonderfully led by Miss 
Sheward who was extensively trained in this in the autumn term.  Miss 
Sheward will be completing a parent workshop on this soon as it is such a 
good technique to use with our young people as parents in the home.  
Please look out for this date. 
 
I have added a Y6 France meeting date to the calendar on Thursday 8th 
February at 3.15pm.  This is a must attend event by a 
parent/representative due to the nature of the trip. 
 
 
Have a lovely weekend!               Mrs Jones x  

 

 

       

       

       

       

       

       



 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                       

       



 

           


